

United Independent School District **AGENDA ACTION ITEM**

TOPIC:	Donat	ions					
SUBMITTE	D BY:	Roberto J. Santos	_ of	Superintendent			
APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:							
DATE ASSI	GNED :	FOR BOARD CONSIDER ATION:	Im	e 20, 2012			

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be attached to minutes.

The following are donations over \$1000

- 1. Salvador Garcia Middle School Cheerleader Club received a donation of \$5,388.30 from the cheerleader
- 2. Clark Elementary School received a donation of \$1,500.00 from the Clark PTC to be used for student incentives and awards at the different grade levels.
- 3. Alexander High School Scholarship Program received a donation of \$1,000.00 from Higher Grounds Dance, LLC.
- 4. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$1,268.14 from Box Tops for Education.

The following are donations under \$1000

- 1. Alexander High School UNICEF Club received a donation of \$100.00 from Brown Hyundai.
- 2. Alexander High School Cheerleaders Account received a donation of \$100.00 from Dolores W. Barrera.
- 3. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$280.00 from the following: Maria D. Jimenez DBA Texas Railroad Construction Ma. Thelma & Juan J. Solis

Daniel & Marisela Torres

Kristy Medina

Jorge & Sandra Ynchausti

Josephine I. & James E. Vaughn III

Yoon Park

Marco A. & Jamaica A. Garcia

Ronald & Maria E. Rodriguez

- 4. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$26.40 from Kidd Ventures, Inc. (Pigtails and Crewcuts)
- United South High School ROTC Group received a donation of \$50.00 from Martinez Transport.
- Salvador Garcia Middle School UIL Club received a donation of \$80.00 from Irma G. Cantu.
- United South High School Mariachi Group received a donation of \$100.00 from Salinas Elementary. 7.
- 8. Risk Management Department received a donation of \$100.00 from Carlisle Insurance Company to be used for costs associated with Safety Awards Presentation.
- Risk Management Department received a donation of \$100.00 from Edwards Risk Management Company to be used for costs associated with Safety Awards Presentation.
- 10. Clark Middle School Husky Boys and Lady Huskies received a donation of \$230.00 from Dr. David Cruz.
- 11. Salvador Garcia Middle School Cheerleading Club received a donation of \$466.97 from the Counseling Center PTC.
- 12. United South High School Mariachi Group received a donation of \$500.00 from Martin and Lourdes Aguirre.

Grand Total: \$11,289.81

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other

Revenues, Grants from Private Sources



Roberto Santos Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Clotilde Gamez, Principal

Date:June 12, 2012

Re: Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donation given to Salvador Garcia Middle School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval.

Parents of the Cheerleader Club members for donating a total of \$ 5,388.30 to the Cheerleader Club for the purchase of practice wear, summer camps, incentives and/or other expenses they may have.

Salvador Garcia Middle would like to thank all cheerleader parents for the generosity and support to our cheer students at SGMS.

Thank you

12 July, 2012

Salvador Garcia Middle School

Principal Clotilde Gamez

499 Pena Drive

Laredo, Texas 78046

Dear Mrs. Gamez,

Because we admire the fine work the cheerleaders do in our community, and we know how expensive cheerleading may get, this year we have decided to fundraise all of their expenses. We would like to offer them a donation this time. We have enclosed \$ 5,388.30 which we think might be of benefit to them. They can use this donation to purchase their practice wear, summer camps, incentives, or other expenses they may have.

Thank you for the excellent support you provide to the SGMS Cheerleaders.

Regards,

SGMS Cheerleading Parents



Roberto Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos

From:

Sandra Higareda, Interim Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

April 30, 2012

To Whom It May Concern:

Clark Elementary School received a monetary donation of \$500.00 dollars from the Clark PTC for our Students. Pre-k received 180.00, 1st grade received 120.00, Sp. Ed 500.00 3rd grade received \$200.00, 4th grade received \$200.00 and 5th grade received \$200.00 and Library received 100.00. This money is to purchase student incentives, awards. We request this item be placed on the agenda for approval at the next board meeting.

Clark Elementary School greatly appreciates the Clark PTC for this generous and attentive donation.



Clark Elementary School Linda C. Castillo, Principal

500 W. Hillside Rd., Laredo, Texas 78041 (956) 473-4600 Fax (956) 473-4699



Roberto J. Sanots Superintendent

To:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Mrs. Dolores-W. Barrera, Principal

Date:

May 14, 2012

Subject:

Donations

Attached is a list of donations given to J. B. Alexander High School during the month of May 2012. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the next board meeting agenda for approval.

- 1. Higher Grounds Dance LLC made a donation in the amount of \$1000.00, ck#2308 to the J.B. Alexander High School Scholarship Program.
- 2. Brown Hyundai made a donation in the amount of \$100.00, ck# 103604 to the J.B. Alexander High School UNICEF club.
- 3. Dolores W. Barrera made a donation of \$100.00, ck# 7595 to the JB Alexander High School Cheerleaders Account for the 2012 Senior Cheer Scholarships.



Memorandum

To:

Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From:

Dr. Myrtha Villarreal, Principal

Date:

5/3/2012

Re:

Donations

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club has received the following donations during the month of April/May:

Box Tops for Education - \$1,268.14 Donation - Campus Box Top Collections

Maria D. Jimenez DBA Texas Railroad Construction - \$25.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

Josephine I. and James E. Vaughn III - \$25.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

Yoon Park - \$25.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

Marco A. and Jamaica A. Garcia - \$55.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

Ronald & Maria E. Rodriguez - \$50.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

Ma. Thelma & Juan J. Solis - \$25.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

Daniel & Marisela Torres - \$25.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

Jorge & Sandra Ynchausti - \$25.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

Kristy Medina - \$25.00 Donation for 4th Field Trip

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club and Campus Activity Club greatly appreciate the above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment

Memorandum

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Dr. Myrtha Villarreal, Principal

Date: 5/18/2012

Re: Donations

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club has received the following donations during the month of May:

Kidd Ventures Inc. (Pigtails & Crewcuts) - \$26.40 Campus Donation

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club and Campus Activity Club greatly appreciate the above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment





T SCHOOL DISTRICT UNITED INDEPEN

Superintendent

	α .	
	1 P.	
_	~ .	

Roberto J. Santos, Superintenden

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

May 8, 2012

The United South High School R.O.T.C. Group has received the following donation:

Martinez Transport.....\$ 50.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School R.O.T.C. Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





Roberto Santos Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Clotilde Gamez, Principal

Date: May 30, 2012

Re: Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donation given to Salvador Garcia Middle School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval.

Mrs. Irma G. Cantu for donating a total of \$80.00 to the UIL Club to be used for any existing UIL expenses during the 2011-2012 school year.

Salvador Garcia Middle would like to thank Mrs. Irma G. Cantu for her generosity and support to our UIL students at SGMS.

Thank you

Cleufde / 60



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

 ~	_
\sim	. •

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

May 11, 2012

The United South High School Mariachi Group has received the following donation:

Salinas Elementary.....\$ 100.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Mariachi Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





Robert Chapa
Director of Risk Management

May 5, 2012

The Risk Management Department received a \$100.00 donation from the Carlisle Insurance Company to be applied towards deferring costs associated with the Campus/Department Safety Awards Presentation.

This donation is being presented for approval by the UISD Board of Trustees.



Robert Chapa Director of Risk Managemen

May 5, 2012

The Risk Management Department received a \$100.00 donation from the Edwards Risk Management Company to be applied towards deferring costs associated with the Campus/Department Safety Awards Presentation.

This donation is being presented for approval by the UISD Board of Trustees.



Mr. Rene Rodriguez Principal Clark Middle School

To: United ISD Board of Trustees and Superintendent

Date: May 29, 2012

Clark Middle School has received a gratitude donation of \$230.00 from Dr. David Cruz for our Husky Boys & Lady Huskies.

Thank You

Rene Rodriguez, Principal







Roberto Santos Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Clotilde Gamez, Principal

Date:June 6, 2012

Re: Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donation given to Salvador Garcia Middle School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval.

Counseling Center PTC for donating a total of \$466.97 to the Cheerleading Club to cover half of the cost on the purchase of a new cougar mascot suit.

Salvador Garcia Middle would like to thank the Counseling Center PTC for the generosity and support to our students at SGMS.

Thank you

July 6, 2012

Mrs. Cleotilde Gamez

Salvador Garcia Middle School

Principal

Dear Mrs. Gamez,

It came to our attention that the school would greatly benefit from a new cougar mascot. The Counseling Center PTC has decided to donate a humble sum to this project. Please accept our donation of \$466.97. This should cover half of the cost of the mascot.

Ms. Galarza
Ms. Galarza
Ms. Galarza
Ms. Galarza
Ms. Galarza
Ms. Galarza



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

	Γ_{\sim}	
J	ιυ	

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

June 5, 2012

The United South High School Mariachi Group has received the following donation:

Martin Aguirre.....\$ 500.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Mariachi Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





United South High School Mariachi Imperial del Sur 2011-2012

June 4, 2012

To Whom It May Concern,

Please allow this letter to serve as a notification of a donation made to the United South High School "Mariachi Imperial del Sur" by Martin and Lourdes Aguirre. They are are the parents of Albert Aguirre one of the members of the mariachi group. The total of this donation is \$500.00 which will go to help the mariachi group for their purchase of instruments. The Aguirre family has expressed an interest in further donations to help our mariachi program through their donations.

Sincerely,

Robert Ortiz Mariachi Director United South High School Mariachi Imperial del Sur 956-473-5447